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HISTORIC RESOURCES COMMISSION

Tuesday, July 14, 2015
The Historic Resources Commission held a called meeting on Tuesday July 14, 2015 at 6:00 p.m. in the Council Chambers of the Graham Municipal Building.  Commission Members present were Larry Brooks, Brenda Sykes, Helen Sharpe, Grace Baldwin, Lauren Nance, and Cary Worthy. Member absent was Denise Baker. Staff members present were Nathan Page, City Planner and Martha Johnson, Zoning/Inspections Technician.
Larry Brooks called the meeting to order and explained the function of the Commission.
1.
Approve minutes of the May 12, 2015 meeting. Helen Sharpe made a motion for approval, second by Grace Baldwin. All voted aye.

2.  Court Square Historic District Façade Grant 2014-2015 Update and initiation of 2015-2016 applications. Nathan Page discussed last year’s grants. All the grants were finished on time with the exception of the Graham Cinema, Barrister’s Café and Court Florist signs, as well as the awnings for the Graham Soda Shop and they filed for an extension and they were able to finish within the extended time. There was a total of $10,000 awarded by the Commission and the City Council has budgeted for another $10,000 for this year.

3.
Oneida Mill Local Historic Landmark. Request by Pumpkin Hill Mill, LLC for a designation of the Oneida Mill located at 219 West Harden Street as a Local Historic Landmark. Mr. Page said North Carolina Department of Cultural Resources has recommended that we adopt it as a historic landmark. Helen Sharpe made a motion for approval, second by Grace Baldwin. All voted aye. 
4. Perfect Part (COA1502). Request by Shannon Carver for a Certificate of Appropriateness to reface existing signage, add a new vinyl window sign, and repaint an existing metal awning at 12 NE Court Square. Shannon Carver spoke representing Perfect Hair Salon located at 12 NE Court Square. Ms. Carver stated she would like to put vinyl white lettering inside the window, paint the awning, the door and get a new sign. The logo on the window is a silhouette with long hair that is a side profile of the face. Cary Worthy made a motion for approval, second by Brenda Sykes. All voted aye.
Mr. Brooks stated there were a lot of people present that have spoken to some of the Board members about extending the Historical District on N Main Street. The Board has requested that someone from the State Preservation office come in to give a seminar to the Board and possibly to the people from that area. Mr. Brooks said that today we are postponing any discussion on that until someone comes in. He stated that the commission cannot do anything themselves, we can only recommend one way or the other to the City and we can listen to what people have to say. Mr. Page can let us know when that meeting will be and we can invite people to attend.
Tonya Smith is getting ready to rent the auto shop located at 100 E Harden St. Ms. Smith stated with it being such an old building that some paint was peeling. Ms. Smith said they would be “sprucing it up”, but they would  not be doing an extravagant restoration, she wasn’t sure what changes they would be allowed to do. Mr. Page said she came in after the deadline for the Certificate of Appropriateness for this meeting and he suggested to her to talk with the Commission. There was some discussion concerning the lights on top of that building which she would like to restore. Cary Worthy said those were Christmas lights that several years ago all the downtown stores were lined with those lights during the Christmas season but he wasn’t sure if they could be used at other times of the year and Mr. Page wasn’t sure either. Ms. Smith thanked the Commission and said she would fill out the application and find out what she would be able to do.
With no further business the meeting was adjourned. 

Respectfully Submitted, 
Martha Johnson

